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Hatfield Road Methodist Church, St Albans is part of the wider Methodist Church.

	The Calling of The Methodist Church in Britain 
is to respond to the gospel of God's love in Christ 
and to live out its discipleship in worship and mission.

It does this through:


WORSHIP
By increasing awareness of God's presence and celebrating God's love

LEARNING & CARING
By helping people grow and learn as Christians, through mutual support and care

SERVICE
By being a good neighbour to people in need and challenging injustice

EVANGELISM
By making more followers of Jesus Christ
 

	If you would like a larger print version of this Annual Report, 

please contact Chris Kitchin (chris.kitchin@tiscali.co.uk & 01707 332 470)
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Our Minister’s Message
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This report begins with recognition of those who have passed to higher service. Since our last AGM we have commended into God’s eternal keeping three of our members, Renee Smith, Lois Scott and John Huxstep. We give thanks to God for their lives and witness, remembering their particular contribution to the life of the Church and their enrichment of our fellowship. We continue to think of their families and also others in the Church known to us who have been recently bereaved, or who are battling illness or undergoing treatment, and of our housebound members and others in various kind of need. Our support of each other through these times and our care of each other has been an expression of our love, devotion and community. It has been pleasing in the year to welcome through transfer four new Members to our Church (Richard Cheffers, Susan Devi, Lesley Kerley and Tracy Birks) and to see new people joining our fold for services and activities.

It has been a year of consideration and reflection in the life of the Church as we have taken stock of our ongoing work and mission. This began with the Church Away Weekend last May at Hothorpe Hall in Leicestershire attended by over 60 people, which itself followed a three year programme in which for one week each year we hosted students from Cliff College for an intensive week of outreach. For the weekend we were ably led and encouraged by Rev Dr Christopher Blake, Principal of Cliff College, and his wife Joy. Chris, under the banner of ‘Mission Possible!’, introduced us to Robert Schnase’s book ‘Five Practices of Fruitful Congregations’ and this subsequently became the subject of further study through the Autumn in our House Groups and privately. Feedback gathered from this process has now been collated and is forming the basis for a series of actions that we trust will enable us to move forward confidently as a Church, and to build on the work which has been ongoing since the congregation was first founded in 1894. 
I must at this juncture pay tribute to the Planning Team who made the Hothorpe Weekend possible and to all who at this event and subsequently in House Groups and individually have provided invaluable feedback for myself, the Church Stewards, the Church Council and various working groups to consider. The Church Council at its February Meeting authorised a formal approach to be made to Marlborough Road Methodist Church Council to invite them to enter into a consultation by which we can reflect on each other’s plans for the future, again in a mission context. In taking all of the above forward it is hoped that both in the Church, the world and the wider community we will prepare that ground by which the seed of the kingdom of God can be planted, nurtured and bear much fruit. 

There is I believe much we can celebrate in the life of the Church. It was very special in November to join a number of young people from our Church who attended the annual 3Genetrate National Methodist Youth Event. Five of our young people are currently considering confirmation. Regular groups such as the Aldersgate Café, Mothers and Toddlers, Sunday Club, Network, Youth Fellowship Group, DayCare, the Art Group, GrowMore and BB/GB continue to provide places of welcome and support. And more occasional activities such as our Film Nights and Afternoon Teas have been places where we have been able to greet and meet new people. It was most encouraging to see our Church full both at Christmas and Easter. All this is underpinned by the quality of worship and fellowship that we pursue with the support of our Preachers and Worship Leaders, Music Group, House Groups and Prayer Meetings and Ministry, and people’s generosity in their giving both financial and of their own time. We will be sorry this year to say goodbye to Judith Calvert and thank her for all she has undertaken in the life of the Church, not least as a regular organist. We wish Judith well as we also do Una Galliers who moved away from St. Albans in this last year, also remembering the contribution to our Church life of her late husband Brian.   

Finally, I record my thanks to everyone for their support over the last year and express my appreciation to all who have held office and served the Church in some capacity, and to everyone for their prayerfulness, thoughtfulness, kindness and generosity. I invite you all to find strength and encouragement in the reading and digesting of the enclosed reports. We are doing and achieving more than sometimes we give ourselves credit for touching the lives of many people. We should further note the substantial monies now raised for our current three chosen Church Charities – All We Can (Relief and Development), St. Albans Women’s Refuge and the Children’s Liver Disease Foundation. Together then let us uphold and encourage one another, keep up the good work, and as one body and family continue to build up the Church of Jesus Christ in whose name we worship and serve. In the words of Joseph Hart’s hymn … 

'Tis Jesus, the first and the last

Whose Spirit shall guide us safe home;

We’ll praise Him for all that is past

And trust Him for all that’s to come.

Peace and blessing, and thanking you most sincerely.

Rev Andrew Prout, Minister with Pastoral Charge
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The Stewarding team meets routinely with our Minister, Andrew, about once a month to discuss and review the life of this church.  Over the past year, this has covered many standard items which come round over the course of time, such as overseeing our Harvest, Christmas and Easter celebrations, as well as some special one-off matters.

Things of special note over this last year are:

1. Publicity and Information  A great deal of work has been done by Chris Hancock to enhance the HRMC website.  Andrew and Freda Gray, with the assistance of Circuit Administrator, Ann Huntingford, have been reviewing our Welcome Packs and the table centres used at the Aldersgate Café.  Angie Ellam has produced some excellent Foyer displays.

2. Activities and Events  The church has held some baptisms and a wedding.  Sadly, it has also held thanksgiving services and funerals for a number of its own members in recent months.  There has been a meal to welcome people who have joined our congregation in recent times and there was a reduced but very successful Christmas Market.  The church has continued to run film shows, which have brought in people who are not part of its Sunday congregation.  Our young people were supported in attending 3Generate with others from the Circuit.

3. Community Support  As well as continuing with the well-established Day-Care and Babies & Toddlers Groups, thought is being given as to how this church might support those who come in need or who are homeless.  Other churches in St Albans are also considering their response to this increasing problem.
However, the main focus this last year has been on planning for mission and outreach. As most of you know, the last of the three-year Cliff College Mission visits took place last March, and was followed up with the Mission Possible! Away Weekend last May.

During that Weekend, church members were introduced to the book, Five Practices of Fruitful Congregations.  Feedback from that Weekend was retained and, for those who weren’t there, other ways of reading the book and feeding back on its content were offered.  The house groups studied it during the autumn and others read it individually.  A further consultation opportunity was offered in January and a special open meeting of the Worship Consultation held in March. All the responses were then gathered together, categorised and collated into a list of items considered worth taking forward.

The list was circulated and people invited to offer themselves for the various tasks and/or roles identified.  These offers were taken to the Stewards meeting in April.

At the time of my writing this report, the intention is that Andrew and I will speak to the people concerned, with a view to having the groups for the bigger projects identified, with clear remits drawn up and finalised by the June Church Council, by the time of this AGM.  Individuals can also be authorised to proceed with the smaller, but not necessarily less important ideas that have emerged from this process.

To ensure cohesion, the Minister and Stewards with the Church Council will continue to have oversight of all these tasks and projects, especially in those matters that concern the development and refurbishment of church premises.  As well as the things that have arisen out of the Mission Possible! consultations, the Property Committee has also identified work that needs doing around the building, some arising from our most recent Quinquennial inspection, some in order to tackle the rather tired and out-of-date appearance of some of the rooms.

It has been a long road but a workable Mission Strategy is emerging.  I would encourage anyone who has not yet put themselves forward for anything to continue thinking and praying about what they might do to help.  The AGM offers an opportunity to ask about what is going to be happening as we take all this forward.
Val Parker, Senior Church Steward
Church Council 
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The Methodist Church is not one charity, but many; each local church, Circuit and District being a separate charity in its own right. The Church Council are the managing trustees of the local church.

The Charities Act 2006 makes clear that charities are accountable to the public for the resources they control and need to demonstrate that they have observed the trust placed in them in the handling and use of those funds.
In summary those duties are to: 

· Act together and in person and not delegate control of the charity to others

· Act strictly in accordance with the charity's governing document
· Act in the charity's interests only

· Manage the charity's affairs prudently and take a long term as well as a short-term view

· Not derive any personal benefit or gain from the charity of which they are trustees

· Take proper professional advice on matters in which they are not themselves competent.
The Church Council is the principal meeting responsible for the affairs of the local Methodist church. Members, who may normally serve for up to 6 years, are appointed ex officio (e.g. the Minister and Church Stewards); elected by the annual Church General Meeting; or appointed by the Council itself to ensure that all areas of the church’s life are adequately represented.  

At Hatfield Road the Church Council usually meets three times a year. At each meeting in the last twelve months it has considered various aspects of church life under the headings of Our Calling, Worship; Service; Evangelism; Learning and Caring. The Council has received regular reports from the Church Stewards, the Treasurer, the Pastoral Secretary, the Property Secretary and the Worship Consultation convenor, as well as updates from many other church groups, including the ones represented in this Review. 

Meetings are open to any church member but only Church Council members may vote. Non Council members may speak with the permission of the meeting and, if the wish to do this, should speak  to the Minister or Church Council Secretary in advance. Copies of agenda, relevant papers and minutes can now be found on the notice board opposite the kitchen and on the church website (www.hatfieldroadmethodist.org/index.htm) under the heading “Resources” then “Church Council papers”.
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The Methodist Church in Britain has a complicated structure and the diagram at the back of this Report provides an insight into how we fit as one of the parts which make up the whole. The following page provides a map which shows the pattern of Methodist Districts.
Chris Kitchin, Church Council Secretary

	TREASURER'S REPORT 
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Summary below of unaudited accounts based on bank reconciled figures as at 31/3/2016

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	1/9/15 - 31/3/16
	
	1/9/14 -  31/8/15

	RECEIPTS
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Collections
	
	28351
	
	61487
	 ( including Gift Aid £11,552)

	Interest
	
	218
	 
	302
	

	Lettings
	
	4955
	
	9862
	

	Donations
	
	34643
	
	3330
	 

	Away weekend – net
	
	0
	
	8850
	

	Sunday coffee                                                                                        
	239
	
	370
	

	Sundry
	
	4
	
	733
	

	                                                                                                          
	
	
	

	TOTAL
	
	68410
	 
	84934
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	PAYMENTS
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Circuit Assessment
	
	26775
	
	45075
	

	Repairs & Renewals 
	
	565
	
	2689
	

	Gas
	1970
	
	
	
	

	Electricity
	1372
	
	
	
	

	Water Rates
	86
	
	
	
	

	Cleaning
	3037
	
	
	
	

	Light/heat/cleaning
	
	6465
	
	10001
	

	Insurance
	2478
	
	
	
	

	Licences
	0
	
	
	
	

	Biffa Waste Disposal
	1057
	
	
	
	

	Insurance/Licences/Biffa
	
	3535
	
	3609
	

	Youth/Sunday Club
	
	373
	
	187
	

	Stationery/copying
	280
	
	
	647
	

	Bible notes
	415
	
	
	
	

	Stationery/paper/copying (net of users payments)
	
	695
	
	647
	

	Organists
	
	375
	
	425
	

	Donations
	
	2166
	
	35
	

	Away weekend 
	
	0
	
	4850
	

	Cliff College mission
	
	0
	
	474
	

	Benevolence Fund
	
	0
	
	250
	

	Sundry
	
	392
	
	1135
	

	
	
	
	
	 
	

	TOTAL
	
	41341
	 
	70024
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	BALANCE
	
	27069
	 
	14910
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Notes and comments on the Accounts: 

1
There is a current year surplus of income over expenditure of £27,069. This 
includes 2 donations each of £15,000. 

2
The account balance at 31/3/2016 was £98,639 (2014/15 £70,232).  

3
The Church's reserves policy is to hold a sum equal to 6 months' normal 
expenditure which on the 2014/15 figures) is £32,265.
     

4
The balance held at 31/3/2016 for charities was £4,371. 

5
The Circuit Assessment is £45,900 for the current year. 

6
Collections for the current year include two services where monies were 
set aside for charities. 
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Aldersgate Café
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The Aldersgate Café has now been open for four years, every Tuesday (including school holidays) from 9.30 a.m. until 11.30 a.m. There has been no increase in the very reasonable prices for Fairtrade tea, coffee or hot chocolate.  If anything the home-made cakes are even more delicious.

We very much appreciate the support of members of our church family.  There are also many regulars from the local community, and further afield.  The Aldersgate Lounge continues to be a popular meeting place for friends and families with very young children.

The café is run on a rota basis by a small group of committed and dedicated volunteers.  There is also a rota of cake makers who continue to produce and donate delicious cakes.

Last September the café supported Macmillan’s World’s Biggest Coffee Morning and donated the morning’s takings to this worthy cause.  

Do come along and enjoy the Aldersgate Café.  It is a place for meeting others, having a chat and enjoying a drink and piece of cake.  The café also continues to be a witness to the Fleetville community. 

Offers of help in the café or making cakes are always welcome.  We would also welcome prayers in support of the café.

Christine Ford
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Babies and Toddlers
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We meet every Wednesday during the school term from 9.45 – 11.45a.m. and can usually expect 40 adults and over 60 children to come along every week from the local community.

We offer a variety of activities, along with numerous toys for the children to play with and serve drinks and biscuits throughout the morning. We make a nominal charge of £1.50 for 1 adult and 2 children and although this does not seem a lot, our funds soon add up enabling us to contribute each term towards the running costs of the building as well as making various donations to charities and other church groups including £2,000 of our excess funds given to the church last September.

The group is run every week by a small group of volunteers but, as with other organisations in the church, we are always hoping to attract more helpers. I will be stepping down from leading this group at the end of July and I hope that between now and then someone else will take over and continue to let Babies and Toddlers flourish.

Sue Edwards
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Christian Aid
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Christian Aid is a charity, run by Christians of all denominations, which seeks to give practical help to some of the world’s poorest communities. It also campaigns to change national, and particularly international, structures that keep people poor and it seeks to challenge inequality and injustice.

The Christian Aid representative at Hatfield Road has two main functions: firstly to organise people to help with the annual door to door collection and secondly, to keep the congregation aware of the activities of the charity and encourage them to participate in current campaigns.

The door to door collection, held in mid May during Christian Aid Week, is one of the charity’s main sources of income. Finding collectors is often tricky and the success of our contribution depends heavily on a small group of regular helpers and though new faces do join the group, they are increasingly few in number. Despite these difficulties our total for 2015 was £1,276, which averages out at just under £80 a collector. Though the door to door collection is nobody’s favourite task of the year, it is an excellent act of witness and how else could the church raise such a large sum for such a worthy charity? 

Sadly due to a change in personal circumstances I have not been very active in promoting local events or national campaigns during 2015 but hope this will change in 2016.

Anne Wall
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Cradle Roll (Baptismal Roll)
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The Cradle Roll is a register of all the children, aged 0-3 years old, who have been welcomed into the church through baptism or a Service of Thanksgiving. Once a year, on Mothering Sunday, there is a Cradle Roll Service when the children’s names are entered onto the Roll and the children are presented with a certificate. The children are kept on the roll until they are three years old, when they are promoted into the Sunday Club.

Two children were welcomed by Baptism onto the Cradle Roll during the last year:
· Daisy-Mai Hall Smallhorn on 19 April 2015

· Ella Kuntal Fisher on 6 September 2015.
There are currently four children on the Cradle Roll.

Sally Crowther, Cradle Roll Secretary

Crèche
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The creche meets during the 10.30am service every Sunday (except Christmas Day!) in the Small Hall. There are 6 children on the creche register who regularly attend creche. In addition children from visiting families also sometimes attend and are always very welcome. Some of the older children from Sunday Club like to come in if they are not in the service.

We hold a variety of age appropriate activities for 0-3 years old: this includes a good selection of toys, books, colouring and sticking, crafts and sensory  play with bubbles or Playdough. We also have a range of Bible stories to share with the children towards the end of the session. Any children aged 4 and above are encouraged to engage in a quiet activity so as not to disturb the little ones, until it is time to go to their Sunday Club.

Each Sunday there are three members of creche staff on a rota looking after the children. We currently have 12 people on the creche staff list. We have recently welcomed a new member Zuzanna with thanks and would welcome new members to join us. If you would like to help, please contact me.

Kathy Whayman
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DayCare Group
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This Group continues to meet every Friday in the Aldersgate Lounge. At present we have 12 elderly visitors (8 from the local community and 4 church members) and 13 volunteer helpers when they are able to come, which is most weeks. 

We have enjoyed again having the Fleetville Harmony Singing Group and the Jumping Fleas Ukulele Band visit to entertain us. We take part in gentle activities, such as quizzes and craftwork and have visiting speakers, i.e. local community police officer etc. who come in when requested.
We received last year a fantastic financial donation from St. Paul’s Church and a surprise donation from the St. Albans Good Neighbours Scheme and the City Council. This enabled us to go out for a superb Christmas lunch with appropriate transport and was appreciated very much as we have not been able to do so for some years.
We will be celebrating our 28th year on July 1st. when we again welcome the Ukulele band to visit at 1.30 pm and anyone is welcome to come along and share with us. It was suggested by the Community For Voluntary Services (CVS) that it would be a good idea for us to have our own independent website and after applying to the St. Albans City Council for a grant we interviewed some applicants for the job as a Project Co-ordinator. Since January this year we have been working with a young lady who has now got us up and running on the internet.
We have been pleased to welcome Betty Burdett into the Group as the representative from Hatfield Road Church, a role that was held by Una Galliers before her house move. So welcome Betty.
I very much feel that this is a caring happy group showing friendship and support for the elderly In our community and thank all the volunteer helpers for their support, together with our Minister who visits us,

Sue Davey, Co-ordinator

1st St Albans Girls’ Brigade Company and 

3rd St Albans Boys’ Brigade Company
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We still meet every Friday evening from 6.00pm for Explorers and Juniors, and Company Section, Seniors and Brigaders from 8.00pm. Our numbers are relatively small, but the boys and girls are very loyal.

The 2015/16 session started with our Awards Service which was led by Andrew, Chaplain for both the Companies. The girls and boys worked hard for the badges they received.  We would like to thank Andrew for his continued support especially on a Friday evening.

We welcome Helen Jeffery back from her three month travelling in Australia, New Zealand and America, we missed her at Brigade – it was good to see the scrap book of her adventures.  My personal thanks go to Phoebe Fields, the older girls and boys, Andrew and the parents who helped during those three months.

Christ is the centre of the Brigades and our badge work activities centre on that fact. We would like to thank those of you who spend time on a Friday praying for the work in our Companies and for the Officers and boys and girls.

Lesley Saunders, Captain
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GrowMore Ramblers
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This year GrowMore Walks have continued to be held on the last Saturday of the calendar month, with adjustments to fit in with other church events. They are about 5 miles in length and take about 2 – 2½ hours. We explore footpaths around St Albans and other places in Hertfordshire, taking in a variety of our beautiful local scenery. This season has been particularly challenging because heavy rainfall has meant wading through very muddy conditions, to not inconsiderable amusement. 

In September I stepped cautiously into Gerry and Margaret’s well worn and capable boots to take over coordinating the walks, but, following last year’s pattern, different people have also taken turns to lead. This year as well as some familiar and favourite routes we have also explored some new ones. In October we started the season by raising money for Children in Need with a walk around Colney Heath led by Sue and Alan Edwards. Our autumn colours ramble was through the beautiful beech woods at the National Trust’s Ashridge Estate. On Easter Saturday we did an ‘all age’ walk following the River Ver through Verulamium and St Albans.

The walks are a relaxed way to get to know people better and provide excellent opportunities for fellowship and outreach.  We have a regular core of about 16 walkers of all ages but find our number increased on a regular basis by friends, family or visitors; all are most welcome.

I am grateful to the various (very patient) members of the congregation who have assisted me in trialling the routes.

Denise Willingham

House groups

There are four groups which meet fortnightly during ‘term time’ (two in the morning on Thursdays and Fridays and two in the evening on Mondays and Wednesdays). Membership presently totals 32 and details of the individual groups are listed on one of the notice boards in the Church foyer. Muriel Ison who, until a few years ago, led a house group now oversees an arts and crafts group which meets fortnightly on Friday mornings at Church (but alternating with the cycle for house group meetings).

Over the past year the house groups studied one of the 5-session York Courses entitled ‘Glimpses of God’. The course drew on the Bible showing where we could find strength and encouragement to cope with the turbulent times in which we live. That was followed in the Autumn by house groups working through Robert Schnase’s book ‘Five Practices of Fruitful Congregations’. The study of the book formed part of the Church initiative ‘Mission Possible!’ which followed on from the Cliff College Missions over the last three years and the Church ‘Away Weekend’ at Hothorpe Hall in May, 2015. There was no shortage of ideas and suggestions from the house groups about ways in which we might move forward as a Church! During Lent the groups discussed material prepared by Andrew, our Minister, which was based on the Gospel of Luke and which focussed on the parables spoken by Jesus on his final journey from Galilee to Jerusalem.

The new ‘term’ got under way as from 18th April with another 5-session York Course entitled ‘Praise Him – songs of praise from the New Testament’. The Bible passages that will studied will serve to remind us of who God was and is and will be; what he has done and what he will continue to do for each one of us and that the only reasonable response is to praise him.

Roy Vivian, Co-ordinator


Junior Mission for All - JMA 
JMA is a network of children, supported by adults, who support and learn about the mission of the church all over the world. The JMA promise is to ‘Learn, pray and serve with the worldwide church of Jesus Christ’. Money raised is allocated 1 fifth to the Methodist Mission in Britain Fund and 4 fifths to the Methodist World Mission Fund. 
At Hatfield Road there are currently 11 collectors. From September 2015 to the present they have collected £217.56 (up from £114.36 for the same period last year).  In the year April 2015- March 2016 there have been 3 events: -
· July 2015 book sale - raised £70.00

· September 2015 Barbeque - raised £222

· November 2015 Hunger Lunch - raised £307.00

The total raised in 2014-15 was £ 659.60 (down from £989.77 for the same period last year)

Sarah Wallace, JMA Treasurer

Music Group

                                                      

The Music Group meets to rehearse each Thursday evening, preparing to support worship on Sunday mornings and at the monthly Prayer & Praise service.  We are a group of people who enjoy making music together, singing and playing a variety of instruments.  We like to spend time in our rehearsals looking out and learning new hymns or tunes that we will then introduce to the congregation in Sunday services.  For special events such as the Christmas carol service, harvest, or Easter we often put out an invitation for additional singers or players to join us.  We also try to support circuit events where we join with musicians from other churches in our circuit to sing and play at special services during the year.

We welcome new members of any age from secondary school upwards.  If you enjoy singing, or can play an instrument and would be interested in joining us for special events or on a regular basis, please speak to Joanna Rose.  We are short of pianists / organists at the moment, so if you are a competent pianist and would be interested in playing the piano or organ for any services (monthly 9.00am, weekly 10.30am or monthly 7.00pm services), again please speak to Joanna.
Joanna Rose


Network Fellowship
We meet at 2.30pm on Wednesdays and welcome ladies and gentlemen. Our programme is varied, as are our speakers. We aim to have serious as well as musical and educational content.

Liz Bloom from Fleetville Diaries spoke about growing up with a father in the Ministry. Rev Nina Johnson informed us how the Hatfield Project was progressing. Stephen Poxon from the Salvation Army amused us with insights into his work in Luton. Rev Jill Suttie from St Marks, Colney Heath, Rev Rosemary Fletcher and our own minister, Rev Andrew Prout, also Rev Colin Rowe and Rev Peter Hudson have all given us of their time.

We had an Ash Wednesday Communion Service led by Rev Rosemary Fletcher which was well attended. We welcome anybody who has an hour to spare on a Wednesday to join us to share in our Fellowship.

Sheila Fowler


Pastoral Team

The pastoral care team at Hatfield Road comprises Rev Andrew Prout, Gina Woodhead as Pastoral Secretary, and a team of Pastoral Visitors. 

We have met twice as a group, including Pastoral Visitors and House Group Leaders over the past year.  At our meetings we share in joys and concerns and receive support and guidance from our minister.  We currently have 12 members of the church who are Pastoral Visitors.  

Our Church has welcomed several newcomers and members over the last year. The welcome leaflet and information pack has been updated.  

Currently there are 114 members of the church and around 50 adherents. The pastoral secretary maintains the directory of membership, which is currently reprinted annually, as well as adherents’ and newcomers’ lists.  In July last year, a Salad Tea was organised to further welcome newcomers to our church.  It was held in the small hall and was well supported.  A Christmas mailing was circulated at the end of November to members, adherents and newcomers

Please pray for the pastoral care team at Hatfield Road and if you would like to become involved, or have any comments or concerns contact Andrew or me.

Gina Woodhead, Pastoral Secretary 


Prayer Ministry

A weekly prayer topic has long since been included each Sunday in Church Notices. In the original scheme of things the idea was that the topic would receive a mention from the preacher during the 10.30 am service. As it so happens that rarely occurs but as the Notice sheet is widely read one likes to think that the topic does feature in people’s prayers during the course of the following week.

A Prayer Book is maintained and updated on a weekly basis by Freda Gray and the people/issues mentioned in it are included in intercessions.

The incidence of offering the opportunity for people to come forward for prayer at the conclusion of the 10.30am service continues to be made on the third Sunday of each month when Communion is taken. As has been the case for many years the take-up by members of the congregation is limited. Those willing to pray with others are Pip Davies, Colin and Mary Rowe, Roy Vivian, Evangeline Selvarajan and Denise Willingham. Graham Smith will be re-joining the Prayer Team in September. One problem that occurs from time to time relates to the atmosphere prevailing in the Church at the end of the service. Since last September, in an effort to ‘quieten down’ the worship area to make it more amenable for people to pray together, a notice has been projected on the screens both at the beginning and end of the service as a reminder to everyone but seemingly to little effect! It would be unreasonable to expect everybody to leave the worship area promptly but for those who remain, for example those welcoming newcomers and visitors, it would be reasonable to expect them to converse quietly. The Prayer Team’s aspiration is to offer the opportunity for prayer after every Sunday morning service but without additional members that would be impossible; it is difficult enough as it is, with six current Prayer Team members, to ensure adequate Prayer Team coverage on the third Sunday of every month.

The Prayer Tree continues but, as with the Prayer Team, the involvement of some more Church members would be welcome. It now operates more effectively than hitherto in that urgent prayer requests are routed to Roy Vivian who then disseminates them by email to members of the Prayer Tree, the vast majority of whom have access to the internet. It is a much speedier process than the previous procedure of resorting to telephone calls to convey messages and it also ensures that ‘Chinese whispers’ do not distort the subject matter of the original prayer request.

Members of the Church and adherents are listed alphabetically in the Prayer Diary in Notices each Sunday so that they can be remembered in our prayers during the following week.

The prayer initiative introduced in 2009 by Graham Smith and Chris Hancock between 7.00 am and 8.00 am on Wednesday mornings still continues. People are free to come and go as they please (e.g. by making a brief detour on their way to work) but, inevitably, because of the early hour attendance is small.

Almost four years have elapsed since a prayer meeting was started by Ros Hancock and other members of her house group to pray for the success of the first Cliff College Mission. Since then there have been two more Missions, the last taking place prior to Easter 2015. It is appropriate to emphasise that this prayer initiative was conceived as one to meet the needs of the Church as a whole as opposed to providing a focus on the issues associated with one specific house group. The prayer meeting takes place on Tuesday mornings and continues to be supported by members of Ros’s house group and a few other Church members together with the occasional attendance of someone who has called in at the Church Café (which opens at 9.30 am). At the meetings, which are open to everyone, prayers are always offered for the work of the Café.

Roy Vivian


Property & Finance Committee
     

As one might imagine for premises as large as ours there is always something that needs doing! We, as a committee, try our best to keep on top of any concerns that arise during the year 

In June 2015 Sue and Alan Davey met with the Methodist insurance consultant and through this discussion one or two issues arose. Firstly, do we have any asbestos on the premises? We think not from past records but we are looking into it again now.  It was also suggested that to have an inventory of contents throughout the building would be useful and thanks to Peter Wallace and his camera we now have one available.

In October 2015 we had our Quinquennial Inspection which has drawn our attention to certain requirements of repair within the next 12 months and 5 years. 

On April 9th we had a walkabout both inside and externally so that we could pick up on any matters of concern – yes we did find some and these are in process.

Subject to Church Council’s approval in June we are hoping to replace ceiling tiles and lighting in the Aldersgate Lounge this summer.

Sue Davey, Secretary 


Sunday Club

Our Sunday club continues to meet weekly, on the 2nd, 3rd & 4th Sundays of each month, with up to 20 children and young people attending. The children and young people stay in church for Worship on the first Sunday’s All-Age Worship. Children under 4 stay in crèche, but have a story and activity, suitable for their age. All Stars (5-7), and Trailblazers (7-11) follow Scripture Union material, and Youth Fellowship [YPF] have a variety of different activities, studies and discussions. We are grateful to all the staff and volunteers and especially to Tomas Crvcek for taking on the leadership of the Youth Fellowship. 

 

In November eleven children and young people from Hatfield Rd attended the national Methodist Youth Event 3Generate. In December the young people from the YPF put together the Nativity Service arranging and performing their own script. Our thanks and deep appreciation go to Lianne Weidmann for her leadership of Sunday Club this year especially through treatment and surgery, and we wish Lianne a full recovery. A number of the young people are currently undertaking confirmation classes and it is a credit to the work of Sunday Club week by week that they are now thinking about taking this important step.  

Rev Andrew Prout 

Youth Fellowship (Circuit)

 Since September, myself and Rev Rosemary Fletcher have met on a monthly basis on a Sunday evening with young people from Hatfield Road and Marlborough Road Methodist Churches aged between 11 and 18 years. In these meetings we have among other things considered the meaning of Christmas and the Festival of All Saints, undertaken our own Film Review of the Year, had a discussion about the Refugee Crises, talked about our hopes and dreams, and have been 10 pin bowling on two occasions. It is a supportive group with about a dozen young people attending on a regular basis. A number of the young people participated in the Circuit Discussion in January on Marriage and Relationships as part of a process of review currently being undertaken across the Methodist Church. 

Rev Andrew Prout
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